
INFORMATION ITEMS 
 

Week Ending July 19, 2013 

 

REPORTS 
 

1. None 
 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

1. Guelph Police Services Board – 2014-2023 Capital Budget Estimates 
2. Grand River Conservation Authority – Members’ Meeting Attendance  
3. Regional Municipality of Halton – Resolution Regarding Enbridge 

 Pipelines Inc. Line 9 Reversal 

 

 

ITEMS AVAILABLE IN THE CLERK’S OFFICE 

 
1. Grand River Conservation Authority 

  - Current – July 2013 Issue 
  - General Membership Meeting Minutes – May 24, 2013 

2. County of Wellington Social Services Committee Minutes  
  – June 12, 2013  
3. River Systems Advisory Committee  

  – Resignation from Karen Chisholme 
4. Municipal Information Liquor Licence Application  

  - Mucho Burrito, 492 Edinburgh Road South 
 

 











 

 

 
Please be advised that at its meeting held Wednesday, July 10, 2013, the Council of the 
Regional Municipality of Halton adopted the following resolution: 
 
RESOLUTION: Enbridge Pipelines Inc. Line 9 Reversal 
 

WHEREAS Enbridge Pipelines Inc. (Enbridge) is seeking approval from the 
National Energy Board (NEB) for the flow reversal between North Westover in 
Hamilton and Montreal to an eastward direction and capacity expansion to 
300,000 barrels per day of the existing Line 9 pipeline, including an allowance for 
the transportation of heavy crude oil products; 
 
WHEREAS the NEB, as the responsible federal agency regulating pipelines, 
energy development and trade in Canada, issued a Hearing Order, convening a 
public hearing for this project; 
 
WHEREAS Environment Canada reports that one drop of oil can render up to 25 
litres of water unfit for drinking; 
 
WHEREAS Environment Canada reports that oil products are harmful to aquatic 
and terrestrial ecosystems; 
 
WHEREAS the pipeline integrity and other preventative and emergency 
response measures are paramount to minimizing the likelihood of a release and 
for the protection of the community and the environment; 
 
WHEREAS failure of the pipeline will lead to oil products release into the 
environment and contamination of our waterways and potentially Lake Ontario; 
and 
 
WHEREAS currently only one remote controlled isolation valve is located in the 
Region of Halton along the Enbridge Line 9 pipeline; 
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
THAT Enbridge be requested to install isolation valves on each side of 
watercourses to provide enhanced environmental protection and improve the 
potential for minimization of environmental contamination of our waterways and 
potentially Lake Ontario, and health and safety impacts in the event of a pipeline 
failure; 
 
THAT the National Energy Board be requested to require the installation of 
isolation valves on each side of watercourses (regardless of whether they are 
classified as “navigable” or not) to provide enhanced environmental protection 
and improve the potential for minimization of environmental contamination of our 
waterways and potentially Lake Ontario, and health and safety impacts in the 
event of a pipeline failure; 
 
THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of this resolution to the Great Lakes 
and St. Lawrence Cities Initiative, as they have Intervenor status in the NEB 
hearing process for the Enbridge project, for inclusion in their hearing 
submissions; and 
 
THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of this resolution to the City of 
Burlington, as they have Letter of Commenter status in the NEB hearing process 
for the Enbridge project, for inclusion in their hearing submission. 
 
THAT the Regional Clerk forward a copy of this resolution to the Association of 
Municipalities of Ontario for distribution to all municipalities in Ontario. 

 
 

As per the above resolution, please accept this correspondence for your information 
and consideration.  Please be advised that we have taken action on distribution in 
Ontario. 
 
If you have any questions please contact Ms. Karyn Bennett, Regional Clerk & Director 
of Council Services. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Kielt  
Deputy Clerk and Supervisor of 
Council & Committee Services 
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